
 
 

 

CITY OF LATHROP - NOTICE INVITING BIDS / NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
PAVEMENT MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR PROJECT, CIP PS 21-12,  

FEDERAL AID PROJECT NO. STPL 5456 (021) 
 
 
 

The City of Lathrop invites sealed bids for the construction of public improvements for 
Pavement Maintenance and Repair Project, CIP PS 21-12, City of Lathrop, California.  
Sealed bids will be received at the office of the City Clerk of the City of Lathrop, located 
at 390 Towne Centre Drive, Lathrop, CA no later than 2:00 PM on Tuesday May 24, 
2022.  Bids submitted by mail shall be addressed to: City of Lathrop, Attention City Clerk 
/ SEALED BID FOR CIP PS 21-12, 390 Towne Centre Drive, Lathrop, CA 95330.  The 
bids will be publicly opened and read at 2:00 PM on Tuesday May 24, 2022, in the City 
of Lathrop Council Chamber. 

The work to be performed under this contract is generally described as, but not 
necessarily limited to road surface preparation, application of Asphalt Rubber Aggregate 
Membrane and Microsurfacing treatment to local streets, and the removal and 
reapplication of pavement markings and traffic striping.  In accordance with SB 854, all 
contractors who bid or work on public works projects for the City of Lathrop are subject to 
the following requirements: 

DIR Registration.  Each Bidder submitting a bid to complete the work, labor, materials 
and/or services (“Work”) subject to this procurement must be a Department of Industrial 
Relations registered contractor pursuant to Labor Code Section 1725.5 (“DIR Registered 
Contractor”).  A Bidder who is not a DIR Registered Contractor when submitting a 
proposal for Work is deemed “not qualified” and the proposal of such a Bidder will be 
rejected for non-responsiveness.  Pursuant to Labor Code Section 1725.5, all 
Subcontractors identified in a Bidder’s Subcontractors’ List shall be DIR Registered 
Contractors.  If awarded the Contract for the Work, at all times during performance of the 
Work, the Bidder and all Subcontractors, of any tier, shall be DIR Registered Contractors. 

The City of Lathrop does not sell copies of the plans and specifications. The plans and 
specifications may be purchased through ARC Stockton’s Plan Well at www.e-
arc.com/ca/stockton, click on Public Planroom, then locate the project.  ARC Stockton 
may be contacted to order plans and specifications by phone; (209) 464-8724, or e-mail; 
stk.branch@e-arc.com.    

All communications relative to the day to day administration of this Work shall be directed 
to Ken Reed, Senior Construction Manager, at kreed@ci.lathrop.ca.us, (209) 941-7363 
or by calling our Public Works Department at (209) 941-7430. 
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